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MEMORANDUM





TO: 		AAA Directors  			NOTICE #: 052809-1-T-CFAL  


		Area Agency SHINE Program Liaisons


		


FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D., Secretary





DATE:		May 27, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Transmittal:  SHINE and Elder Abuse Programs Merge With Communities for a Lifetime


_______________________________________________________________________





The purpose of this Notice is to advise you of changes within the Division of Internal and External Affairs.  Effective May 1, 2009, the SHINE (Serving Health Insurance Needs of Elders) and Elder Abuse Prevention programs were merged with the Communities for a Lifetime Bureau to become the Elder Rights Bureau.





Communities for a Lifetime focuses on the needs of elders from a community perspective with a concentration in: (1) Health, Wellness and Safety; (2) Housing; (3) Transportation; (4) Employment and (5) Volunteers and Intergenerational.  This change incorporates the concentration areas above with SHINE and Elder Abuse services all under one bureau.   





These changes also include additional Department staff to support the programs’ effectiveness.  Anne Rogers is now serving as the SHINE Director, reporting to Nicole Hargraves, now in the position of Community Program Manager.  Larry Baxter will oversee the bureau as the Bureau Chief and will be available to assist with program needs.  Your Communities for a Lifetime contacts and relationships remain unaffected by this change. 





Because of their unique ability to work with local government, public and private organizations, faith-based groups and nonprofits, the reorganized Bureau will provide an efficient means of enhanced local support for both the SHINE and Elder �Abuse programs as a continuation of Communities for a Lifetime.  We look forward to working with each of you to increase outreach to low-income and rural elders through this collaboration.





I am pleased to share that Alexandra Kruse is now heading up the CARES Bureau.  Her expertise will be utilized intensely in her new role.





If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Larry Baxter at 850-414-2058.




















































































































Charlie Crist


GOVERNOR





E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


SECRETARY











